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MINUTES – AS PRESENTED 3/5/19 
CLARK COUNY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES 
EDWARD A. GREER EDUCATION CENTER, BOARD ROOM 

2832 E. FLAMINGO ROAD, LAS VEGAS, NV 89121 
 

ATTENDANCE ZONE ADVISORY COMMISSION 
(A JOINT MEETING WITH THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES) 

 
 

February 25, 2019                                 5:39 p.m. 
 
Members Present            Members Absent 
Albert Delgado         Angela Haldeman        
Dave Flatt         Justin Hepworth  
David Gomez                 Mallory Levins, Excused 
Diane Kinsel          Becky Nielson, Excused 
Shari Lyman 
Lois Mack 
Mike Malone 
Matthew Tramp                 
Rachel Wren 
              
Demographics, Zoning & GIS 
Rick Baldwin, Director II 
Tracy Murphy, Coordinator IV 
Steve Burda, GIS Coordinator III 
 
Transportation 
Ray Negrete, Transportation Coordinator IV 

 
 
ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA 
Adoption of the agenda for February 25, 2019. 
Motion:  Mike Malone                  Second:  Matthew Tramp  Vote:  Unanimous 
Angela Haldeman, Justin Hepworth, Mallory Levins, and Becky Nielson were not present to vote. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
None. 
 
Motion by the Board of School Trustees to consider Agenda Items 3.01 through 3.07 together. 
Motion:  Trustee Ford   Second:  Trustee Young  Vote:  7-0, Motion Passed 
Trustee Garvey and Trustee Wright voted via telephone.   
 
SCHOOL ZONING FOR THE 2019-2020 SCHOOL YEAR FROM D’VORRE AND HAL OBER 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TO JUDY AND JOHN L. GOOLSBY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (3.01); FROM 
KATHY L. BATTERMAN, JUDY AND JOHN L. GOOLSBY, KEITH C. AND KAREN W. HAYES, AND 
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LUCILLE S. ROGERS ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS TO SANDRA B. ABSTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
(3.02); FROM PATRICIA A. BENDORF ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TO KEITH C. AND KAREN W. HAYES 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (3.03); FROM FRANK KIM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TO  
PATRICIA A. BENDORF ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (3.04); FROM ROGER M. BRYAN ELEMENTARY 
SCHOOL TO FRANK KIM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (3.05); FROM LUCILLE S. ROGERS ELEMENTARY 
SCHOOL TO KATHY L. BATTERMAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (3.06); AND FROM MARION B. EARL 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TO LUCILLE S. ROGERS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (3.07). 
Rick Baldwin stated Agenda Items 3.01 through 3.07 create an attendance boundary for the new  
Sandra B. Abston Elementary School and provide enrollment relief to the surrounding elementary schools.  
 
Public Hearing 
None. 
 
Motion by the Board of School Trustees to accept the recommendation to reassign the areas as described 
in Agenda Items 3.01 through 3.07 from D’Vorre and Hal Ober Elementary School to 
Judy and John L. Goolsby Elementary School; from Kathy L. Batterman, Judy and John L. Goolsby, 
Keith C. and Karen W. Hayes, and Lucille S. Rogers Elementary Schools to Sandra B. Abston Elementary 
School; from Patricia A. Bendorf Elementary School to Keith C. and Karen W. Hayes Elementary School; 
from Frank Kim Elementary School to Patricia A. Bendorf Elementary School; from Roger M. Bryan 
Elementary School to Frank Kim Elementary School; from Lucille S. Rogers Elementary School to  
Kathy L. Batterman Elementary School; and from Marion B. Earl Elementary School to Lucille S. Rogers 
Elementary School. 
Motion:  Trustee Young     Second:  Trustee Ford  Vote:  7-0, Motion Passed 
Trustee Garvey and Trustee Wright voted via telephone.   
 
Trustee Ford thanked the Attendance Zone Advisory Commission (AZAC).  Trustee Ford stated AZAC 
Chair Albert Delgado gave a very thorough briefing on the work of the commission and its challenges. 
 
Motion by the Board of School Trustees to consider Agenda Items 3.08 through 3.12 together. 
Motion:  Trustee Cavazos  Second:  Trustee Ford  Vote:  7-0, Motion Passed 
Trustee Garvey and Trustee Wright voted via telephone.   
 
SCHOOL ZONING FOR THE 2019-2020 SCHOOL YEAR FROM CYNTHIA CUNNINGHAM 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TO HAL SMITH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (3.08); FROM MERVIN R. IVERSON 
AND HAL SMITH ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS TO EARL N. JENKINS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (3.09); 
FROM SISTER ROBERT JOSEPH BAILEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TO CYNTHIA CUNNINGHAM 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (3.10); FROM WHITNEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TO  
SISTER ROBERT JOSEPH BAILEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (3.11); AND FROM  
SISTER ROBERT JOSEPH BAILEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TO WHITNEY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
(3.12). 
Rick Baldwin stated Agenda Items 3.08 through 3.12 create an attendance boundary for the new  
Earl N. Jenkins Elementary School and provide enrollment relief to the surrounding elementary schools. 
 
Public Hearing 
None. 
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Motion by the Board of School Trustees to accept the recommendation to reassign the area as described in 
Agenda Items 3.08 through 3.12 from Cynthia Cunningham Elementary School to Hal Smith Elementary 
School; from Mervin R. Iverson and Hal Smith Elementary Schools to Earl N. Jenkins Elementary School; 
from Sister Robert Joseph Bailey Elementary School to Cynthia Cunningham Elementary School; from 
Whitney Elementary School to Sister Robert Joseph Bailey Elementary school; and from  
Sister Robert Joseph Bailey Elementary School to Whitney Elementary School. 
Motion:  Trustee Young   Second:  Trustee Cavazos Vote:  7-0, Motion Passed 
Trustee Garvey and Trustee Wright voted via telephone.   
 
Motion by the Board of School Trustees to consider Agenda Items 3.13 through 3.15 together. 
Motion:  Trustee Ford   Second:  Trustee Cavazos Vote:  6-0, Motion Passed 
Trustee Garvey voted via telephone.  Trustee Wright was off the line. 
 
SCHOOL ZONING FOR THE 2019-2020 SCHOOL YEAR FROM GRANT SAWYER MIDDLE SCHOOL TO 
CLIFFORD J. LAWRENCE JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL (3.13); FROM KENNY C. GUINN MIDDLE SCHOOL 
TO GRANT SAWYER MIDDLE SCHOOL (3.14); AND FROM GRANT SAWYER MIDDLE SCHOOL TO  
KENNY C. GUINN MIDDLE SCHOOL (3.15). 
Rick Baldwin stated the purpose of these changes is to create elementary to middle school alignment. 
Agenda Item 3.13 will align Frank Kim Elementary School to feed 100% to Clifford J. Lawrence Junior High 
School; Item 3.14 will align Joseph E. Thiriot Elementary School to feed 100% to Grant Sawyer Middle 
School; and Item 3.15 will align Harvey N. Dondero Elementary School to feed 100% to Kenny C. Guinn 
Middle School.  Mr. Baldwin stated these changes will be made with phasing, moving only incoming sixth 
grade students each year. 
  
Public Hearing 
None. 
 
Motion by the Board of School Trustees to accept the recommendation to reassign the area as described in 
Agenda Items 3.13 through 3.15 from Grant Sawyer Middle School to Clifford J. Lawrence Junior High 
School; from Kenny C. Guinn Middle School to Grant Sawyer Middle School; and from Grant Sawyer 
Middle School to Kenny C. Guinn Middle School. 
Motion:  Trustee Young   Second:  Trustee Cepeda Vote:  7-0, Motion Passed 
Trustee Garvey and Trustee Wright voted via telephone.   
 
Motion by the Board of School Trustees to consider Agenda Items 3.16 through 3.18 together. 
Motion:  Trustee Ford   Second:  Trustee Young  Vote:  7-0, Motion Passed 
Trustee Garvey and Trustee Wright voted via telephone. 
 
SCHOOL ZONING FOR THE 2019-2020 SCHOOL YEAR FROM C. W. WOODBURY MIDDLE SCHOOL 
TO JEROME D. MACK MIDDLE SCHOOL (3.16); FROM FRANCIS H. CORTNEY JUNIOR HIGH 
SCHOOL TO C. W. WOODBURY MIDDLE SCHOOL (3.17); AND FROM KATHLEEN AND TIM HARNEY 
MIDDLE SCHOOL TO DUANE D. KELLER MIDDLE SCHOOL (3.18). 
Rick Baldwin stated the purpose of these changes is to create elementary to middle school alignment.  Mr. 
Baldwin stated Agenda Item 3.16 will align a small number of students who were the only ones attending a 
certain middle school with their cohorts; Item 3.17 will align J. M. Ullom Elementary School with 
C. W. Woodbury Middle School; and Item 3.18 will align John F. Mendoza Elementary School with  
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Duane D. Keller Middle School.  Mr. Baldwin stated staff recommends postponing Item 3.19 until next year 
to allow corrections necessary to achieve elementary to feeder school alignment as a result of the passage 
of the previous elementary school Agenda Items. 
 
Public Hearing 
None. 
 
Motion by the Board of School Trustees to accept the recommendation to reassign the area as described in 
Agenda Items 3.16 through 3.18 from C. W. Woodbury Middle School to Jerome D. Mack Middle School; 
from Francis H. Cortney Junior High School to C. W. Woodbury Middle School; and from  
Kathleen and Tim Harney Middle School to Duane D. Keller Middle School. 
Motion:  Trustee Ford   Second:  Trustee Cavazos Vote:  7-0, Motion Passed 
Trustee Garvey and Trustee Wright voted via telephone.   
 
Trustee Brooks noted that no action will be taken on Agenda Items 3.19 or 3.20. 
 
SCHOOL ZONING FOR THE 2019-2020 SCHOOL YEAR FROM INDIAN SPRINGS ELEMENTARY 
SCHOOL, INDIAN SPRINGS MIDDLE SCHOOL, AND INDIAN SPRINGS HIGH SCHOOL TO  
JAMES H. BILBRAY AND WILLIAM AND MARY SCHERKENBACH ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS,  
RALPH L. CADWALLADER MIDDLE SCHOOL, AND ARBOR VIEW HIGH SCHOOL. 
Rick Baldwin stated no students currently reside in this area; a new master planned community is 
scheduled to be built here and this Agenda Item is a proactive move to rezone prior to families moving into 
the area. 
 
Public Hearing 
None. 
 
Motion by the Board of School Trustees to accept the recommendation to reassign the area as described in 
Agenda Item 3.21 from Indian Springs Elementary School, Indian Springs Middle School, and  
Indian Springs High School to James H. Bilbray and William and Mary Scherkenbach Elementary Schools, 
Ralph L. Cadwallader Middle School, and Arbor View High School. 
Motion:  Trustee Brooks   Second:  Trustee Cavazos Vote:  6-0, Motion Passed 
Trustee Wright voted via telephone.  Trustee Garvey was off the line. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
David Gomez stated he is speaking as Nevada Peace Alliance president, deputy director for Nevada of 
LULAC (League of [United] Latin American Citizens), former president of Wake Up, and also a member of 
legislation lobbying. Mr. Gomez stated he listened to, he loves Director Baldwin, he [Mr. Baldwin] does a 
good job, but when you say staff recommends, it was more like the commission recommends.  Mr. Gomez 
sat up there and watched the back and forth every single day, so when you say that staff recommends I 
believe that commission should be inclusive in that when the commission is the one that’s the advisory 
giving the staff the recommendation based on what they vote on, whether it’s a aye or nay, so there’s 
nothing wrong with that but he just wanted to point that out because the commission does do a awesome 
job at going back and forth, listening to public comment, using our own gas money, using our own time, 
using everything of our resources period, to make sure that we get everywhere to meet with these parents 
and with these families to find out exactly what it is that they’re looking for and find a resolution and resolve 
that they’re happy with and that’s the most important thing; nobody give us no expedentures, we don’t get 
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paid for this, we just get a big thank you at the end of the year with a dinner or luncheon or something.  Mr. 
Gomez stated you know it’s something when you say the commission recommended to us and we 
recommend based on the commission’s information that we move forward with this that would be more 
appropriate to give them their acknowledgement than to say staff recommends because staff can’t vote on 
anything if he can recall correctly, so thank you very much. 
 
Albert Delgado thanked the Board of School Trustees for another great group of appointees on the AZAC 
commission.  Mr. Delgado stated, in spite of different opinions, they come together to do their work 
efficiently.  Mr. Delgado thanked staff for their support. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m. 
Motion:  Dave Flatt           Second:  Rachel Wren     Vote:  Unanimous 

Angela Haldeman, Justin Hepworth, Mallory Levins, and Becky Nielson were not present to vote. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


